
       
BEAVER COVE TOWN OFFICE 

SELECT BOARD MONTHLY MINUTES 
 

June 26 2023 
 
Municipal Officer’s present: Alison Barkley, Joe Babbitt and Bill Manahan 
Others Present: Sally Farrand, Tim & Donna Keltz,  Darrel & Carol Buzzell, Lucy 

Stroble, and Kim Larsen. 
 
Meeting opened 6:31 
Alison Nominated and elected as Chairperson of the Board 
 
1. Minutes approved for April, 2023 approved and signed 
2. Treasurer’s Reports for April & May 2023 reports reviewed and accepted. Joe 

made a statement very plain and self-explanatory. All agreed. 
3. Tax Collector and IFW April & May 2023 reports reviewed and accepted. Still 

waiting for an Abatement for Hank McPhearson. No liens. 16 Boat 
registrations already. 

4. Safety / Roads & Emergency Management update: Bill talked to Mike. 
Weather has been affecting the grading and application of Calcium on 
the roads. He is waiting for a break of2-3 good days weather wise. 

5. LUPC: No permits on the site are recorded. Kim will try and make contact with 
Ruby to confirm. 

6. School Update: Sally said there will be a Greenville school meeting but it is for 
the school not Union 60. There are two new Board members so 
orientation will be happening 

 
7. New News/Comments: Emergency Management position has been advertised 

for a while now. Buzzells brought up that they felt it was a lot work for 
little pay. Sally said a lot of work had already been done so really just 
knowing process and who do you call. She felt 750 was sufficient. Alison 
said we learned our lesson from this past December storm. This is an 
operating center yes but most people stay at home to be safe. Very 
important to check on those around you as others may not be able too. 
The Director would be a coordinator afor the Town, Agencies and 
information output. 911 addressing was brought up Kim explained Maria 
was trained and was trying to get the addresses out to people had run 
into complications and had tried on 3 different computers. 



8. Letter to support Greenville in the Community Resilience Program was voted 
on and signed. This will allow Greenville to be eligible for more grant 
money. Marguerite is working with Mike Roy and John Contreni, Jaime 
and Deb from the Country to write a letter in support of Greenville as 
well. Will be doing educational outreach in the congregate housing 
etc.10 individuals have agreed to serve on a committee for Beaver 
Cove. They will help determine what is feasible for Beaver Cove 
specifically. In the future Alison would like to see the Emergency 
Management Director attend these meetings as well. Alison thanked 
Sally for all her work.                                                                          Bill 
brought up the Prong Pond Boat Landing issue He will reach out to the 
address Jaimie left for us from the State to see what their plans are. 

 
              Alison thanked Donna for stepping up to be Chairperson for Budget 

Committee. 
 
 

Adjourned 7:15pm 
 
_________________   _________________   _________________ 
Alison Barklay               Joe Babbitt    Bill Manahan 


